HESLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

SUMMER NEWSLETTER 2012
Your Parish Councillors:  Mrs Pauline Bramley [Chairman], Mr Bill McClean [Vice Chairman], Mr Richard Bramley, Mr Chris Cadman, Mr Peter Hall, Lady Dorothy Lawton, Mrs Zena Richards, Mr Jeffrey Stern, Mrs Joan Visick
Ward Councillor – Cllr. David Levene

Locum Parish Clerk - Fiona Hill, The Byre, Field House Farm, Thornton-le-Clay, YO60 7QA                                   


   Tel: 01904 468773
         Email : Fiona@thebyre.me.uk
 Heslington Village Website – 
www.heslington.org.uk
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS. Meetings are held at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Meeting Room, normally on the third Tuesday of the month. Dates for the next meetings are: Tuesdays 21st August, 18th September, 16th October, 20th November, 18th December, and 15th January. Members of the public are welcome to attend meetings and raise matters of concern during the public session. If members want an item to be on the official agenda they should apply to the Clerk at least 8 days before the meeting.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS.    The Parish Council is given the opportunity to comment on all planning applications within Heslington. Residents with concerns about or objections to any planning application are welcome to attend the public session to give us their views.

GERMANY BECK DEVELOPMENT.   The Parish Council have supported the objections made by Fulford PC in respect of the latest 2 applications which include a proposal to extend the time limit for starting the development by up to 12 years. The suggestion is that as so much has changed since the original approval, including in particular the high levels of air pollution in Fulford Road, CYC should now refuse the application and reconsider any new proposals in the light of the changed circumstances.
STUDENT HOUSING.  The Parish Council are continuing to press the University into providing more housing for its students. It is now understood that student numbers have reached 15000. It was not previously anticipated that this number would be reached until the end of the decade and the University was mandated to supply housing for 3200 students to cope with the expansion onto Heslington East. They will have supplied only around 1400 on campus by this October with possibly 500 off campus.
ARTICLE 4 DIRECTION.
    CYC duly implemented this Direction in April 2012 to give it the ability to control concentrations of Houses in Multiple Occupation [HMOs].  An HMO is a house which is occupied by three or more unrelated persons, who do not form a single household.
 In future any person wishing to convert a dwelling house to an HMO will only be permitted to do so where: - 1) it is in a neighbourhood area where less than 20% of properties are exempt from paying council tax (because they are entirely occupied by full time students, recorded on the Council’s database as a licensed HMO or are known to the council to be HMOs) and 2) less than 10% of properties within 100 meters of street length either side of the application property are exempt from council tax etc., and 3)the accommodation provided is of a high standard which does not detrimentally impact upon residential amenity. The guidance will not apply to purpose built student accommodation and will not apply retrospectively to existing HMOs.
PARKING PROBLEMS DUE TO UNIVERSITY   CYC have put yellow lines on a part of Low Lane. They are aware of other problem areas but the Parish Council needs to be kept informed of problems so that they can press for appropriate action.
MAIN STREET / UNIVERSITY ROAD / FIELD LANE ALTERATIONS. We understand that CYC are giving further thought to the various representations made to them and they are also analysing the results of the latest traffic surveys undertaken on behalf of the University.
UNIVERSITY ROAD CYCLE TRACK The University’s traffic survey has revealed a 32.5% increase in cycle journeys, rising from 4,347 in 2011 to 5,764 this year. The need for a dedicated cycle track alongside University Road is therefore even more urgently required. CYC have done some work on this and the PC is continually pressing for more progress.
OUTGANG ROAD RESURFACING  Some resurfacing of the road leading up to the Outgang parking area has been officially requested but is not yet approved.
BOSS LANE FLOODING  Following representations from the PC it is anticipated that Halifax Estates will be undertaking work to improve the drainage alongside Boss Lane.

FLY POSTING AND LITTER. The PC is concerned about the clutter in Main Street with numerous A boards, advertising banners and red wheelie bins spoiling the conservation area. Efforts are being made to control this problem. There is also a problem with Fly-tipping down Low Lane where several lorry loads of rubbish have been tipped, some on the roadside and some on adjoining fields where the poor farmer then becomes responsible. If any resident knows of the source of this tipping or sees anything suspicious will they please report it immediately to the PC or to our police contacts if immediate action is possible.
HESLINGTON VILLAGE MEETING ROOM.      The Meeting Room has been redecorated. The main room provides an excellent location for meetings, children’s parties and other activities  during the day or evening.There are good kitchen facilities. For further information on viewing or hiring please contact Rosabelle Londesborough – see below
HESLINGTON SPORTSFIELD.
The improvements to the sports pavilion are now nearly complete apart from a little external landscaping. It is anticipated that this pavilion could be available in future for occasional functions other than use as just a pavilion. Some further work to the play equipment is proposed and it is hoped that finance might be available for more improvements to this equipment next year.   The Grand Weigh-in for the Potato Growing Competition took place at the pavilion on 14th July with 22 entrants producing their buckets. The winner was Dorothy Williams with 4lb 2.5oz of lovely tasty potatoes. Ifan Williams came second. Well done and thanks to all who took part. There will be another competition next year.
USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS and email addresses.
CITY OF YORK COUNCIL -


   Main Number –           01904 551550 




   Respark free hotline – 0800 1381119

NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE – (antisocial behaviour, dangerous parking):PC Andrew Thompson

 
SNAyorkeat@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk  -  Non-Emergency Number –          101
Students Union Day Disturbance Hotline -

                             01904 43372

UNIVERSITY SECURITY HOTLINE –   Linda.brosnan@york.ac.uk or      01904 434444
CYC NOISE CONTROL




             01904 551555

CYC Street Environment Officer – Rachel.stewart@york.gov.uk  - 
             01904 553279
York Hospital –


                                    

             01904 631313

Heslington Football Club – 
   

  John Sellars –                01904 421430

Fulford Football Club – 

             Graham Souter – 01904 635365 or 07769 901914
Civil Service Association Cricket Club – Jon Winfield –  

             01904 448796

Heslington Scout Group -

Andrew Eccles –                            01904 413626

Heslington Brownies/Rainbows
Janet Owston -  j_owston@yahoo.co.uk     01904 410030
Village Meeting Room – 

Rosabelle Lonsborough 01904 413322
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